
ST ANNE’S SENTINEL 
WATCHING OVER OUR COMMUNITY 

Let us not grow weary of doing what is right,  
for we will reap at harvest time, if we don’t give up 

St Anne’s Central School Newsletter                                      Term 4 Week 5 2019 

 
Welcome to Week 5. This week we especially keep those affected by bushfires in our prayers: 
 
God Almighty giver and sustainer of life, 
For those whose homes are threatened by fire, 
we ask your mercy. 
For those whose lives are threatened by flames, 
We pray your protection. 
For those who have lost all their possessions, 
We pray your comfort. 
For those whose health is impaired by smoke, 
We pray your healing. 
Be with those who respond, 
Keep safe firefighters, police and volunteers. 
Make their efforts effective. 
God in your mercy, 
Hear our prayers. 
Amen. 
 
Last night I had the pleasure of attending ‘Create 2019’ which was an event celebrating the major works of our 
art, woodwork and metalwork students in Years 9 and 10. It was an absolute delight, not just to view the many 
quality and creative works, but to see the enthusiasm and pride which the students displayed in their work. I 
have loved watching the students throughout the last two terms as their work came to completion. A huge 
thank you to Mrs Eberle and Mr Turner for your hard work and the way you have inspired your students! 
 
On Tuesday we had our final Community Council Open Forum for 2019. Topics for discussion were: 
 
 The Community Council will support the cost of presentation next year by the Choicez group to our Second-

ary students and a parent presentation to all our parents. This husband/wife team is supported by Catholic 
Education and will educate and challenge students on healthy relationships, living in an online world and 
poor choices. The parent presentation is titled ‘Raising Children in a Hyper-Sexualised Society’ and is suita-
ble for all parents of Primary and Secondary students. 

 Supporting the parish to apply for a grant to improve St Joseph’s Hall 
 El Warren gave a report on the Garden Viewing. The Garden Viewing made a very healthy profit of over 

$8000 
 Dates for the Long Lunch in 2020. 
 A short presentation and discussion on Parent Engagement. You might like to visit the website https://

www.parentengagementcspa.edu.au/ for more resources on this very important topic also check out our 
Facebook page for a short video on this. 

 
I know there are many very excited K-2 students eagerly anticipating their excursion to Wagga tomorrow. I 
can’t wait to see photos of their ten-pin bowling skills! 

 

Kathy 

 
 

St Anne’s Fun Fact:  
 

Did you know? 
that St Anne’s had the only cadet unit in the world 
to ever have nuns as commanding officers?  

https://www.parentengagementcspa.edu.au/
https://www.parentengagementcspa.edu.au/


Primary News 

Primary Swimming 

Primary swimming has commenced every Monday for sport. Students must bring their swimmers, tow-
el, hat and sunscreen will be provided. Cost is $2.50 unless your family has purchased a season tick-
et. Students will be banded prior to commencing swimming activities. 

Primary Awards—Week 4 

Kinder—Joey Guymer, Addie Gilchrist, Adele Oliver & Toby Cronk 

Yr 1P—Elsie Keith, Aiden George & EJ Perry 

Yr 1HM—Mailee Reid, Riley Gilchrist & Ava Derrick 

2H—Carus Gray, Shiraz Broad & Lani McCrone 

2O—Eliana Orbita & Lenny Lancaster 

Yr 3M—Mitchell Dunstan, Jimmy Harper & Kayde Carney 

Yr 3CF—Chelsea Kite, Oscar Bent, Olivia Mills & Joseph Collins 

Congratulations Evie 

Last Wednesday Evie West Travelled to Sydney to represent the MacKillop Athlet-
ics squad in shot put. Evie placed 22nd out of 40 athletes, throwing a metre less 
than her PB that she threw at the Canberra-Goulburn selection trials. It was a fan-

tastic experience and she should be very proud of her efforts.  

 

Dizey Cup Netball 2019 

St Anne’s had three teams that participated in the an-

nual Dizey Cup netball competition last Friday. In hot 

conditions the girls played Temora Public and Temora 

West in  a round robin competition, with St Anne’s win-

ning the trophy at the end of the day. Thanks to El War-

ren for organising the day and thanks to supercoach 

Kellye-Anne Coleman for coaching the girls — a great time 

was had by all! 



Primary News 

Dates for First Term Sport 2020 

6th Feb    Primary cricket selections at Gundagai 

7th Feb.   Primary cricket and Basketball selection trials at venue TBA 

13th Feb   NRL visit 

20th Feb  Primary AFL selection trials at Wollongong 

31st March   Small Schools Secondary rugby league knockout under 13's and 16's 

3rd April   Primary Winter trial Canberra Goulburn selections under 11's and 12's rugby league,  
     netball, hockey 

9th April   Primary Touch selections (or possibly 27th April) venue TBA 

Secondary News 

Students who will be in Year 5/6 next year are invited to send in expressions of interest for Canberra-
Goulburn selection in AFL. Please see Mr Hughes for nomination forms. 

Secondary Awards—Week 5 

 

Year 7 

Poppy Minchin—great attention to detail in English 

Campbell Palmer—using feedback well in English 

Dakota Turner—a detailed character justification in English 

 

Year 8 

Olivia Bett—excellent application and effort in Maths 

Lachlan Crawford—detailed research in Geography 

Kiah Sayers—using her research time well in Geography 

 

Year 9 

William Matthews—great attention to detail in his Geography essay 

Jake Schulz—for showing an excellent understanding of Coordinate Geometry 

 

Year 10 

Zoe Holland—commitment to exam preparation in Geography 

Emily McGuirk-Scolaro—commitment to exam preparation in Geography 

Riley Walker—commitment to exam preparation in Geography 

Harrison Wells—commitment to exam preparation in Geography and for excellent application to 

Maths tasks 



REMINDER!!! 

The bus to Coota for the Secondary Touch carnival will depart school at 7.30am 

tomorrow morning. 

Canteen Roster 

Team 1—18th November—Lisa van Egmond, Kara Clydesdale, Lauren Block 

Team 2—25th November—Mandy Wells, Emily Watts, Margo Townsend, Sam Hoskinson 

Team 3—2nd December—Janet Murphy, Renae Wiencke, Atalie Perry, Ruth Stacey 

Team 4– 9th December—Sally Cassidy, Marna Crawford, El Warren, Jason Gibbs 

Team 5—16th December—Mai Pham, Kirsty Oliver, Liz Oliver 

 

Netball Trials 
TJAFNC are calling for expressions of interest to play junior netball in the 2020 season. With limited 
teams able to be nominated Expressions of Interest will be accepted until Monday 9th December. If 
you are intending on playing please contact Kath Derrick on 0428774450 via text with your child’s 
Name & Date of Birth. 

Squeezy Sauce Bottles 

Do you have any squeezy sauce bottles? If you have any sitting at home they would be greatly ap-
preciated. 

Secondary Sport 

General News 

Altar Serving Roster 

Saturday 16th November— S Warren & G Drumore 

Sunday 24th November— Z Bent &  B Nguyen 

Saturday 30th November—B Balon & G Drumore 

Sunday 8th December—A Wiencke & Z Bent 

Excursion Payments 

We have quite a few excursions 
happening this term. Please keep 
your payment instal-
ments up to date or 
contact the front office if 
you have any queries. 



General News 

Important School Dates for Term 4 

Fri 15 Nov      Infants Excursion, Wagga Wagga                                                                                               
        Secondary Touch, Cootamundra 

Mon 18  & 19 Nov  Secondary Yearly Exams (Year 10) 

Fri 22 Nov     First Eucharist Retreat Day, 9am-3.20pm, St Joseph’s Hall 

Sun 24 Nov    Sacrament of First Eucharist, 10am, Sacred Heart Church 

Thurs 28 & 29 Nov  Secondary Yearly Exams (Year 9) 

Mon 25 Nov-5 Dec  Yr 10 Work Experience 

Thur 28-29 Nov   Stage 3 (Yr 5/6) Excursion, Borambola 

Wed 4-6 Dec    Yr 9 Excursion, Tathra 

Fri 6th Dec     Sharing Mass —10.00am (whole school) 

Fri 13th Dec    Yr 6 Celebration Mass —10.00am (whole school) 

Tues 17th Dec   Yr 10 Graduation Mass — 5.30pm 

Wed 18th Dec   Presentation Day, Town Hall —1.00pm / Last Day Term 4 

2020 Catholic Ball 

The 2020 Catholic Debutant Ball will be held on 
Friday 17th April 2020.  An initial meeting will be 
held on Monday 16th December at 5.00pm in St 
Joseph’s Hall. All intending debutants will be required 
to attend this meeting. 

For further information please contact one of the Com-
mittee members: Liz Grant: 0428 737 537, Bernadette 
West: 0427 656 731, Kerryl Derrick: 0427 737 588, 
Marita McRae: 0428 764 219. 

The Committee is looking for 

new members to assist with 
the Ball preparations.  Please 
contact one of the committee 
members if this is something 

that you would like to get in-
volved with. 



RE News 

Year 9 RE thank you to our guest speakers 
A huge thank you is extended to Dennis and Margaret Sleigh for their extremely 
informative and thought provoking presentation to the Year 9 Religion class this 
morning. Dennis and Marg’s insights into the changes that have occurred in the 
Catholic Church and the inclusion of particular reference to their own experienc-
es was invaluable and greatly appreciated by the class.  

 
First Eucharist celebration is almost here 
We continue to keep the Year 4 students in our prayers as the candi-
dates reach the final period of preparation before celebrating their First 
Eucharist next Sunday 24th November. A reminder that the retreat day 
for all of Year 4 is next Friday 22nd November in St Joseph’s Hall. 
 

St Anne’s Choir and Band 
A request is made to the students who are in the St Anne’s choir and band or 
any students wishing to join them. They are asked to please offer to participate 
by providing the music for the First Eucharist celebration on Sunday November 
24th. Please reply to Mrs Collins via email if your child is available to assist. 
Your generosity is greatly appreciated to help make this celebration a memora- 

                      ble one for the candidates and their families. 
 
 
We wish Fr Sijo a very Happy Birthday for next Monday 

  

~ REMEMBRANCE DAY ~ 





 

Create 2019 


